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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   
              on Tuesday 9th February 2016.
Present  
                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council
                                  
Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. D. Pengelly
                                   
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. R. Piper
                                   
Cllr. S. Munn 



419. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 
        of these items.
1. Cllr. Munn –
 Cllr. Musgrave sends his apologies and reiterated the situation regards the 
Pavilion and the BAUFC joining CASC which then would mean they could get 100% business rate.
2. Cllr. Dennis -
has heard murmurs regarding farmers spraying slurry on the fields. Is there 
any restrictions as to when they can do this? Cllr. Piper stated that there is no restriction as to when you can spray but it is not allowed to run out of the fields.
420.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 12th January, to deal with 
        matters arising.
Matters Arising.
Minute 367 – Allotment agreement item (P) should read “The tenancy may also be terminated by the Council or Tenant by twelve months’ notice in writing”.
421.  Financial Statements.
The financial statements for Cemetery and Recreation were circulated by the Clerk on email.
Discussions took place.
Cemetery Finances – Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Leithall
Recreation Finances – Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed acceptance, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
422. Report on Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.
Cllr. Pengelly explained the letter from the Charity Commission and the following relevant paragraph.
As I understand it, once installed, responsibility to maintain the equipment will not rest with the proposed charity. I can confirm that fund-raising itself is not considered to be a charitable activity. It is the purpose to which funds raised are put which determines charitable status. The trustees of a proposed charity must be able to demonstrate that they retain a level of discretion over the use of the funds they raise. In this case, in order to demonstrate that they retain an adequate level of discretion over the funds raised would be to retain a level of control over the future use of the equipment. I can therefore advise that in the circumstances, ideally we would like to see a written management agreement between the proposed charity (Bere Alston Recreation Parks) and the land owners (Bere Ferrers Parish Council) that set out the following:
1) The scope/nature of what is to be achieved/provided.
2) Roles and responsibilities of both parties in terms of maintenance and upkeep of the equipment.
3) Arrangements for public access to the park.
4) Provisions for claw back of the funds representing the value of the play equipment in the event  
     that the land owner defaults on any of the terms of the agreement. This can incorporate a 
     “tapering” element to reflect the diminishing value of the play equipment over time. Such an
      agreement should be in place for the realistic lifespan of the play equipment and would provide 
      comfort that the proposed charity was able to maintain an adequate degree of control over the 
      charitable funds that have been expended in providing the new play equipment.   
Discussions took place.
Cllr. Leithall to draw up a draft management document between BARP and Bere Ferrers Parish Council.
423. To review the Open Spaces Terms of Reference.
Discussions took place and all items and wording was inspected.
Cllr. Leithall proposed acceptance of the existing Terms of Reference for Open Spaces, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
424. To investigate Council Tax for the Pavilion Car Park.
The Clerk read an email from Cllr. Musgrave who has been having a dialogue with WDBC on the Pavilion Council Tax.
Discussions took place and it was agreed to ask Cllr. Musgrave to clarify the football club’s situation as to leasing or as now hiring the Pavilion. It was agreed an email be sent to Mr. Westlake with a copy to Mrs. Bentley explaining the situation and asking if the club would consider joining CASC which when and if a 100% where given the money we pay now could be effectively put into improvements on the Pavilion.
425. To Review Invoices from shared mower and proposed expenditure for next season.
On looking at the account sent by Horrabridge Parish Council for the maintenance of the shared mower they have charged us half the VAT. The Clerk needs to enquire of the Clerk to Horrabridge are they claiming all the VAT back if so they should not be including it in our bill.
Clerk needs to contact Woodhouse Garden Machinery to ascertain what condition he thinks the mower is in and find out why he needs to change the axle oil.
426. Car Park at the Recreation Field The Down.
Cllr. Boot-Handford feels we need to start precepting for the repair to the car park as it is badly potholed. Clerk to get an estimate for filling and rolling, in the meantime monitor the potholes and add both the carparks i.e. Bere Ferrers Recreation Field and The Down to the monthly inspection sheet.
427. Fly tipping in the skip at the Dog Exercise Field.
Just recently there has been rubble dumped in the skip. Cllr. Benson asked at F&GP if we could put a notice on the skip stating ‘This skip is not for general use’ it was agreed to put a temporary sign up.
428. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Bere Ferrers – Cllr. Munn stated that everywhere was water logged but in general the park looked 


   ok.
Bere Alston – Cllr. Boot-Handford – the cycle track needs looking at. The wire fence has still not 
 been repaired, also could only find two posts rotted, Cllr. Maycock stated that had  
 found at least 9.
            The cable rider at Sarah Park the rubber which covers the joint is breaking up.  
            Workman to investigate.
Allotments Bere Ferrers – Cllr. Munn stated that Bere Ferrers looked very tidy, number 2 still not 
                       let. 
Allotments Bere Alston – Cllr. Maycock there has been some damage due to gales but there is a 



        lot of work being done.
429. Correspondence.
1) Cllr. Lamb – Regards storage of the trailer and tools from the TAP Application.
Cllr. Lamb met with Cllr. Piper to look at the Clergy’s room at the Cemetery for a possible place to store the trailer and tools. The room is at present used as a store for footpath gates, finger posts and wood. The store empty would be just large enough for the trailer, signs, tools etc., but a safe place would have to be found for the timber, say the rugby hut or the garage at the Recreation Field.
Discussions took place; it was felt that Cllr. Lamb needs to ascertain if TAP Funding covers alterations to a building.
If the wood was removed to the rugby hut work needs doing to make the building secure.
430. Proposals from Committee for agenda for next meeting.
1) Cycle Tracks Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
2) Car Park The Down.
3) BAUFC and Council Tax.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.10pm.
Signed this 23rd day of February 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

